SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING CITY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES 511 N. COMMERCIAL

November 7, 2012 7:30 P.M.

PRESIDING: Mayor Keith DeHaven

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT: Larry Emmel, Lynne Vigil, Rick Jacob

ABSENT: Thom Noone, Jon Jenson

ALSO ATTENDING: Jaci Reimer, City Administrator; Janise Enterkin City Clerk; Doug Goetz and Jon Plumer, Wilson & Company; Erika Anderson, Michelle Hillyard, Kurt Summers, Shannon Tillman, Sedgwick Recreation Commission

Mayor DeHaven opened the meeting with an introduction of all who were present. The meeting was held with the City Council and Recreation Commission members to review a preliminary concept for a sports complex to be located by the east water tower presented by Wilson and Company representatives, Doug Goetz and Jon Plumer.

The following items were discussed:

- *Soccer/Football field was eliminated (did not see a need for it).
- *2 premier Softball fields
- *1 premier Baseball field (federation size)
- *2 T-ball fields (no electricity)
- *Lights will be added on the premier Baseball and Softball fields.
- *2nd restroom located closer to the T-ball fields.
- *Batting cages (15 x 17)
- *Pitching machines
- *Equipment storage (16 x 16)
- *Concrete slabs for bleachers (seats 100-150) (permanent bleacher behind homeplate)
- *Scoreboards on all premier fields
- *Grass on premier Baseball infield.
- *Sidewalk 5ft to 6ft wide.

Doug Goetz and Jon Plumer will revise drawing with changes and send electronically to the city and recreation members.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 P.M.

Janise P. Hnterkin,

Special City Council Meeting November 7, 2012